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1 Yr – WB Robert Haynes 

2 Yr – WB Bryon Howe 

3 Yr – Bro. Scott hewitt 

Note: The Lodge Secretary is constantly 

trying to ensure that we have the most 

accurate information for each member. But if 

you move, or get a new phone # or email, please 

contact him so we can update our database! 
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Mathew Brassard, WM 

480.495.8038 

Steven Dilda, SW 

901.830.8833 

 
Steven Hooper, JW 

703.408.4470 

Rodger Marx, Treasurer 

602.499.8575 

Ray Brigandi, Secretary 

602.430.7121 

 
(OPEN) 

Anthony Rossi, JD 

480.749.1577 

(OPEN) 

Miguel Vargas, SS 

951.333.4400 

David Pisani, JS 

215.519.6328 

Tony Hernandez, PM, Tyler 

602.639.6998 

Bryon Howe, PM, Marshal 

602.350.1260 
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*All events will begin at 6PM unless otherwise stated.  

September 7th, 2021  2nd DEGREE 

September 14th, 2021  SEPTEMBER STATED MEETING 

September 21st, 2021  OFFICERS MEETING / LEGISLATION COMMITTEE 

September 28th, 2021  3rd DEGREE PRACTICE (Second Section)  

October 5th, 2021  OFFICERS MEETING / LEGISLATION COMMITTEE 

October 12th, 2021  OCTOBER STATED MEETING 

October 19th, 2021   3rd DEGREE PRACTICE (Open, Close, Obligation) 

October 26th, 2021   3rd DEGREE FOR BRO. HUNTER O’DELL 

 

For the winter months, our dress code for Stated Meetings will be suit and tie for Lodge Officers. 

Other members should be in business casual attire. During Degree Meetings, tuxedoes or dark 

suit, white shirt and tie for Degree Team members and Officers is strongly desired.  

 

 

Business attire for sideliners. 

Thank you. 
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Greetings from the East Brethren, 

As some of you may have heard, I am indeed moving 

back to Utah. We moved south to Phoenix initially because 

Heather wanted to be close to her family. And it appears it is 

time for us to make the move back for the same reason. This 

lodge was one of the main reasons that we stayed in the valley 

for as long as we have. Many of you also know that we have 

been experiencing a slew of fevers plaguing our one-year-old 

daughter. Utah offers her four grandparents and more aunts and 

uncles then we will know what to do with. 

Although I am certain this is the right move at the right time for my family, I will 

miss my brothers at this lodge immensely. I have enjoyed my time with all of you.  

Our October stated meeting will be a step up meeting. All officers will take the chair 

above them. I will be flying back to the valley for the November stated meeting to run 

elections and the installation of officers for the next term.  If you have not been at a recent 

event to witness some of our newest brothers pass off obligations, it has been a pleasure 

watching these young guys show off. We are going to need to continue to focus on our 

degree work as I see the need for another second degree and a third degree in the near future.  

Fraternally, 

Mat Brassard 

Worshipful Master 
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No article provided for this edition. 
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Brethren, 

Greetings from the south.  We’re now in the waning of 

summer and the temperature is starting to finally drop.  Fall is 

almost upon us and you all know what that means! 

Our summer bowling tournament finished with a bang on 

August 31st with yours truly reluctantly bringing home the trophy.  

Honestly, I didn’t want it.  It took me forever to find it the last 

time I had it. 

We have passed brother Hunter up to Fellowcraft and will 

do the same with Brother Seth on September 7th.  Brother Ralph is 

not far behind.   

 We will then begin preparing for Brother Hunter to be raised as he made his 

proficiency just one week after being passed.  Yes, you heard it, one week! 

Now on to more pressing matters.  Our stand at the stadium has gone empty and we 

need help.  Brother John and his wife stepped up and worked an event, but with the NFL 

deciding Friday night games were a good idea, injuries to a couple of our brethren, and others 

moving away, we’re strapped for staffing.  Brothers this is important.  We don’t want to lose 

this opportunity.  At this time there are only a few of us trained to do this who are physically 

capable at this time. 

Gentlemen I implore you, get trained and work some of these.  This is a serious 

fundraiser for the “not so” mighty 58.  We all know Covid put a major damper on everything 

and Craft Culinary was no exception.  They are hurting for volunteers and have waived a lot of 

their time criteria. We all need to step up for this one. 

Fraternally, 

Bro. Steve Hooper 

Junior Warden 
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(This month’s trestle board education comes from the 1989 Transactions of the Illinois 

Lodge of Research.) 

 

In the ritual of the modem day Masonic Degrees, the building of King Solomon’s Temple plays 

an important role. It has also fascinated the Biblical scholar and the archaeologist in their attempts 

to prove the existence of the Temple and the Bible story of King Solomon. All through history 

this subject has produced an air of mystery which seems to defy a positive solution. 

 

The Masonic scholar, willing to spend the time and effort, can spend hours of research on almost 

any one of the many features of King Solomon’s Temple and still end on a note of mystery 

admitting that the subject is incomplete, and more research is needed. An example to illustrate this 

point is the reference in the Second Degree which refers to the winding staircase, which we are 

led to believe existed in King Solomon’s Temple. Although there is but one reference to the 

winding staircase in Masonic ritual, it has been made the central feature of the Second Degree 

which every Fellowcraft Mason must symbolically ascend in order to make his advancement in 

the degree. As all Masons will recall, the reference is made “to advance through a porch, by a 

flight of winding stairs to the middle chamber, there to receive his wages.” The details very 

clearly give a winding staircase leading from the porch way entrance up through the Temple 

Sanctuary to the upper floors. This reference contains a number of specific and positive 

statements which we are apparently asked to accept as facts. They are (1) that there was a winding 

staircase in King Solomon’s Temple; 2) that it was approached through an entrance from the 

porch way; and (3) that the workmen on the building ascended these stairs to receive their wages 

in the middle chamber. The serious researcher will find that writers of the Charges and ritual of 

the craft were apparently more interested in the dramatic effect on the candidate than they were on 

historical accuracy. Biblical scholars and archaeologists differ widely as to the interpretation 

placed both on historical and the archaeological evidence dealing with King Solomon’s Temple 

and in particular, with the passages dealing with the staircase, but it’s fairly safe to say that neither 

the Biblical scholar nor the archaeologists would support the specific statements made in the 

Masonic ritual of the Second Degree. 

 

As of today, the only historical evidence relative to the building of Solomon’s Temple is found in 

three different books of the Old Testament and in the writings of Josephus. Of these writings, it is 

generally accepted that the version in the First Book of Kings is both the oldest and most reliable 

description we have of the Temple. Our interest here is the mention of the winding staircase. The 

passages relevant to the winding staircase are found in Chapter 6 of the Authorized Version, 

which is probably the one used by the ritualists who composed the Lecture on the Second Degree. 

First Kings, Chapter 6, Verse 1: “And it came to pass in the four hundred and eightieth year after 

the children of Israel were come out of the land of Egypt, in the fourth year of Solomon’s reign 
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over Israel, in the month Zip, which is the second month that he began to build the house of the 

Lord.” 

 

Verse 5: “And against the wall of the house he built chambers round about, against the walls of 

the house round about, both of the temple and of the oracle; and he made chambers round about. “ 

Verse 7: “And the house, when it was in building, was built of stone made ready before it was 

brought thither; so that there was neither hammer nor ax nor any tool of iron heard in the house, 

while it was in building.” but gives no supporting evidenced to the meaning. 

 

The second difficulty from the Hebrew text comes from the original word “Tichonah” translated 

as “middle” in our phrase from Kings, Verse 8, “the door for the middle chamber was in the right 

side of the house.” The meaning of the word “Tichonah” is uncertain, but most modern translators 

refer to it as the “lowest-’ instead of “middle.” This seems to make more sense. 

 

Dr. James Moffat in his translation of the Bible in 1924 entitled “A New Translation of the Bible” 

translated Verse 8 in Kings this way: “The entrance into the lower side rooms was on the south 

side of the Temple; you climbed to the middle row, and from the middle to the top row, through 

trap doors.” 

 

In 1965, another translation came out in an English Edition of the “Jewish Bible” with Verse 8: 

“The entrance to the lower story was at the right-hand corner of the Temple and access to the 

middle story above was by trap doors and so from the middle story to the third.” There is no 

reference to winding stairs. 

 

If the Temple had a winding staircase, as a few scholars still think, it was probably in the side 

walls and served the side chambers built into the thickness of the walls from the first and second 

levels. These side chambers were used while the Temple was being built for the purpose of 

paying the workmen their wages. Later, they were used as storehouses or treasury rooms of the 

Temple into which the treasures and gifts to the Temple were placed. 

 

As mentioned at the beginning of this paper, the other source of information about King 

Solomon’s Temple is in the writings of Josephus, a Jewish historian. He mentions Solomon’s 

Temple in several of his works, but the main references are in his history of the Jewish people 

called “The Antiquities of the Jews.” One relevant passage quoted from Wriston’s translation, 

Book VIII, Chapter 3: “The King also had a fine contrivance for an ascent to the upper room over 

the Temple, and that was by steps in the thickness of its wall; for it had no large door on the east 

end, as the lower house had, but the entrances were by the sides, through very small doors.” 

Apart from Josephus and the Bible, we have no other literary source to turn to for information. 

Unfortunately, there is no evidence in Jerusalem to which we might gain a knowledge of this 

subject, for successive conquerors made a thorough job of the destruction of the Temple and not 

one part remains standing and nothing has been uncovered by archaeologists. Regardless of 

whether there was a winding staircase, a trap-door or just an opening to the different 

compartments of the Temple, the mystery still remains, and will continue to fascinate both the 

biblical scholar and the archaeologist and be of particular interest to the Freemason. 
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Brethren,  

We still have a number of Brothers with outstanding dues for the 2021 Masonic year. As a 

reminder; Article 9 – Dues, Section 1; The dues of each member, not exempt from payment 

therefore, are due and payable without notice on the 1st day of January of each year.  

Section 2; No member who shall be in arrears for dues at the time of annual election, shall be 

permitted to vote or shall be eligible for any office.  

Those Brothers with outstanding dues, please remit payment as soon as you can. If you are 

having financial hardship, please contact me at ray.brigandi@gmail.com. Thank you.  

Fraternally,   

Ray Brigandi, PM 

Secretary, Phoenicia #58 

 
 
 
 

 

  

No updates for this edition.  
 
 

 

 

The Lodge Secretary is constantly trying to ensure that we have the most accurate 

information for each member. But if you move, or get a new phone # or email, please 

contact him so we can update our database! 

 

mailto:ray.brigandi@gmail.com
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Christopher Bryan West 9/23/2014 
7 

Jason Schneider 9/27/2007 
14 

Steven Jefferson Hooper 10/24/2017 
4 

Bryon Patrick Howe P.M. 10/22/2013 
8 

Kenneth Braun 10/1/1971 
50 
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Upcoming Trustees Meeting October 5th. 

Working on 2021-2022 MA Award  

No report.  

Reports will be due; 8/30, and 11/30 

Miguel Vargas; awaiting 3rd Degree Proficiency. (Where’s Miguel!?) 

Dave Pisani passed his 3rd Degree Proficiency. (Hope’s to be ready in August) 

Ralph Niebel Awaiting 1st Degree Proficiency. (Hope’s to be ready in August) 

Seth Ross awaiting 2nd Degree Proficiency.  

Hunter C.L. O’Dell Awaiting 2nd Degree Proficiency.   

3rd Degree late October.  

No official visits scheduled.  

Warfighter Tobacco Tickets ($10) and GW Whiskey Tickets ($10)

Article included in the Trestle Board.  

Current Membership is at 60. 

No report.   

WB Phil Zielinger is on the road to recovery  

WB Mat Brassard’s daughter continues to have recurring fevers. 
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Committee Members Who 

Audit and 

Trustees 

1yr; WB Robert Haynes / 2yr; WB Bryon Howe, 3yr; Bro 

Scott Hewitt (Contact WB Haynes @ 480.205.9572) Active members 

Awards 

Chair: WM Mat Brassard / WB Ray Brigandi  

Focus: Master Architect  2021 (Contact Info on Page 2) WM / Sec 

Beneficent Fund: 

Chair: WM Mat Brassard / WB Rodger Marx / Bro. Steve 

Dilda (Contact Info on Page 2) WM / SW/ Tres 

Calling 

Committee: 

Chair: WB Ray Brigandi / WB Glen Van Steeter / WB Chris 

West (Contact Info on Page 2)  Sec / PM / PM 

Candidate 

Progression: 

Chair: Bro Steven Dilda / WB Ray Brigandi (Contact Info on 

Page 2) SW / Sec 

Degree and Ritual 

Proficiency: 

Chair: WM Mat Brassard / WB Ray Brigandi / OPEN 

(Contact Info on Page 2) Ritualistic 

Fraternal 

Relations: 

Co-Chairs: WM Mat Brassard / PM Bryon Howe (Contact 

Info on Page 2) Youth Groups 

Fundraising: 

Chair: WM Mat Brassard / Bro. Steve Dilda / Bro. Steve 

Hooper (Contact Info on Page 2) WM / SW / JW 

Funeral Team: 

WM: WB Ray Brigandi / SW: WB Tony Hernandez / JW: 

Bro Chris West / Chaplain: OPEN (Contact Info on Page 2) Volunteer 

Hospitality: 

Chair: Bro Steve Hooper/ OPEN / Bro. Tony Rossi (Contact 

Info on Page 2) JW / SS / JS 

Masonic 

Education: 

Co-Chairs: Bro Joe Pappas / WM Chris West (Contact Info 

on Page 2) Volunteer  

Membership and 

Retention: 

Chair:  WB Robert Haynes / Bro Steven Dilda (Contact WB 

Haynes @ 480.205.9572) 

PM / SW / Active 

member 

Public Schools 

Chair: WB Tony Hernandez, Bro. Tony Rossi, OPEN 

(Contact Info on Page 2) 

Appointed by 

WM 

Reports of 

sickness or 

distress: 

Chair: WB Ray Brigandi, WM Mat Brassard (Contact Info on 

Page 2) Sec / WM 

Social: 

Chair: Bro. Steve Hooper, Bro. Miguel Vargas, Bro. David 

Pisani (Contact Info on Page 2) JW / SS / JS 

Trestle Board: 

Chair: WB Chris West / WB Bryon Howe (Contact WB West 

@ 804.986.6011) 

Appointed by 

WM 
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ADVERTISE WITH US! 

 

We are looking for additional 

trestle-board and Website 

advertisers! Advertising with 

Phoenicia 58 promotes your 

products and services to its 

members and anyone who visits its 

website.   

Ad space is now available on the 

trestle board. You may purchase a 

business card size for $25 for one 

year and renew in January.  

 

Please support our Brothers and 

Friends of the Lodge who advertise 

in our trestle board. 

 

Send your ad and a request to: 
editor_trestleboard@phoenicia58.org 
 

mailto:editor_trestleboard@phoenicia58.org
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William H. Peotter - 1960  

Carl D. Lang – 1961   

H. Curtis DeShong – 1962  

Augustine G. DiPaola – 1963  

Perry Wheat, Jr. – 1964  

Robert A. Anglin – 1965  

Marvin R. Strickland – 1966  

Albert A. Hinchcliff – 1967  

Garrett L. Hendershot – 1968  

Raymond O. Marshall – 1969  

Cecil P. Overstreet – 1970, 1986  

Norman H. Pfieiffer – 1971, 1982  

Benjamin H. Fisk – 1972  

Donese B. Tackett – 1973  

Gordon L. Meintell – 1974  

Maurice E. Pebbles – 1975  

Charles Q. Hartley – 1976 

Robert L. Allision – 1977  

Neil D. Shepard – 1978  

Theodore E. Pearson – 1979  

Chester R. Hinson – 1980, 1981  

George E. Hinson – 1983, 1984  

William E. Dillon - 1985  

Howard E. Ward – 1987 

Robert P. Taber – ‘88, ‘89, ‘96, ‘99, ’01  

Philip T. Zeilinger – 1990, 1991 

Joel R. Adams – 1992, 1993  

Anthony Humpage – 1994 

Ernie L. Waller Sr. – 1995  

David Newman – 1997 

James W. Brown – 1998 

Robert Haynes - 2000 

Keith A. Simpson – 2002, 2003 

Don S. Methven – 2004, 2007  

Randall G. Smith – 2005 

Gregory S. Weisman – 2006, 2008 

Eric Stethem – 2009 

Ray Brigandi – 2010, 2012 

Jeffrey Hinson – 2011 

Jason Schneider – 2013 

Glen H. Van Steeter – 2014 

Jason Easterday – 2015 

Tony Hernandez – 2016, 2017 

Bryon P. Howe – 2018 

Christopher B. West – 2019, 2020 

 

Sidney Breger   

William Franklin  

Lucius L. Green   

 - Deceased 

 

 

The officers of Phoenicia Lodge No. 58 express 

their gratitude to all the brethren who have 

served the Lodge as Masters and who continue to 

serve as Past Masters. They who have gone before 

us have laid the foundation and the lower stories 

of the speculative building that we call “Phoenicia 

Lodge” for which we are indebted. We especially 

thank those Past Masters who continue to serve 

the Lodge that we may ever continue to build a 

magnificent edifice, in service to mankind and to 

the Great Architect who has given us every good 

and great thing and whose forgiveness we all rely 

upon. 

Paradise Valley Silver Trowel Lodge No. 29 

Stated Meeting: 7:30 pm on the 1st 

Wednesday. 

Special meetings are hold nearly every Wed. 

Contact secretary 

Stars of Paradise #56 Order of the Eastern 

Star  

2nd and 4th Thursday (dark in the summer) 

Contact secretary 

Bethel #19, Job’s Daughters  

Meet on 2nd and 4th Mondays at 7 pm.  

Contact the PVST #29 Lodge Secretary for 

latest contact information. 

Contact secretary 

This publication is an official 

communication of Phoenicia Lodge No. 

58, Free and Accepted Masons, 

beholden to the Grand Lodge of 

Arizona. The information contained 

herein is intended for the benefit of the 

members of Phoenicia Lodge and 

persons interested in the activities of 

this Lodge. Any other use outside of the 

Masonic Fraternity is not authorized 

without written permission of the 

Worshipful Master of Phoenicia Lodge 

No. 58. 


